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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Mauritania, 3 November 2015        .

Statement by Norway.

Norway welcomes the delegation of Mauritania. We appreciate the role of Mauritania in the Human Rights Council and as vice president of the Council in 2013.
 
We recognize the challenges of widespread poverty in Mauritania, and underline the importance of continued sustainable development for the further protection of human rights. We acknowledge Mauritania’s efforts to adopt and ratify UN human rights conventions, including the OPCAT (Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment). We recommend that Mauritania continues to strengthen its cooperation with the UN treaty bodies. Cooperation with the OHCHR is also key to support national reforms. 
 
Despite efforts made we note a lack of implementation of existing legal frameworks. We encourage the government to strengthen its efforts to promote a human rights culture throughout the country and to enhance the capacities of the National Human Rights Commission. We are concerned about reports of arrests of activists and human rights defenders. We urge the government to ensure fundamental rights such as freedom of assembly and freedom of expression.
 
While acknowledging the establishment of the Agence Tadamoun to help eradicate slavery, we have concerns about the reported ongoing practices.  We recommend that the government implements the anti-slavery law without delay and prosecute perpetrators. 
 
We acknowledge the establishment of national strategy for gender mainstreaming and the action plan on gender based violence. Norway recommends Mauritania to improve the implementation of the legal framework regarding women’s rights and to finalise a violence against women law. 
 
Finally, we recommend to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR aiming at the abolition of the death penalty. 
 
Thank you
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